
Mr.Amon G. Carter, 
Fort worth Star Telegram 
Fort worth, Texas. 

Dear Mr.Carter: 

Union City,Indiana 
October,5,1943 

I want to take another opportunity 
to express my appreciation for the kind hospitality 
you bestowed upon me on the occasion of my visit 
with you on September thirtieth. I am sure that 
Father Time will reckon generously with two proud 
fathers who take out a few valuable hours to bask 
in the glorious light of their Soldier Son•s services 
for this Great -Land of ours. 

And then, I want to thank you again 
for the gift of the beautiful new hat. Frankly,Mr. 
Carter, I find it quite impossible to pass up a mirr­
or while wearing that fine hat. 

Captain Romeiser•s latest letter, 
dated September 18th, indicates that he is enjoying 
good health and,of course, he yearns to see another 
colorful and glorious Indiana Autumn. We thought you 
might like to have a copy of one of his photos. It 
is inclosed with this letter. 

Mrs. Romeiser •joins me in wishing 
yourself and family gooi health and trusting that in 
due time you will have your son with you again so 
that your dreams for his future will be fully realized. 

With kindest personal regards, I am, 

806 West Division Street 
Union City,Indiana 

Sincerely, 

~ ~ ~ 
E.G.Romeiser 






